Abbey foundation tries Monterey diocese

Our Lady of Guadalupe Abbey in
Pecos, Mexico, has announced the
establishment of a new foundation
in the Diocese of Monterey.

The foundation, known as the
Monastery of the Risen Christ, has
received permission from The Most
Rev. Thaddeus A Shubsda, Bishop
of Monterey, to begin work in the
diocese.

The Pecos Abbey, a Benedictine
community, also has houses in Ari-
zona and Hawaii.

The Rev. Raymond Roh, 0.S.B.,
will head the new foundation, tem-
porarily headquartered in San Luis
Obispo.

Roh holds graduate degrees in

educational administration and reli-
gious education from Catholic Uni-
versity and Creighton University. In
1976, he entered the Pecos Commu-
nity and served as coordinator of
their School for Spirital Directors.

The Rev. Gregory Mosca, 0.5.B.,
will be Roh's assistant. He has been
working in various parishes in the
Diocese of Monterey, especially Na-
tivity of Our Lady in San Luis
Obispo.

The staff of the Monastery of the
Risen Christ is immediately availa-
ble for retreats, parish missions,
spiritual direction, work with Char-
ismatic and other renewal groups,
and substitute parish work.

For more information on the Mon-

stery of the Risen Christ please call
the Rev. Raymond Roh, at 5468103
or write to P.O. Box 3931, San Luis
Obispo, 93403-3931.



